
Newsletter 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
A special Ofsted celebratory newsletter ; 
 
The quality of education —  Outstanding            
Behaviour and attitudes —  Outstanding             
Personal Development —   Outstanding               
Leadership and management —  Outstanding  
Early years provision —   Outstanding    
               

Overall rating – Outstanding 
 
As I said in my email to you, only 18% of schools’ have retained 
their Outstanding rating. 
 
We are proud of the quotes from the report: 
 
“Pupils thrive in this nurturing and supportive school. They  
benefit from positive and respectful relationships with adults 
and other pupils. This starts in the early years, where children 
learn to play well together. These strong foundations, together 
with clear and consistent expectations, mean that pupils’  
behaviour is exemplary “ 
 
“The school develops pupils ’knowledge and confidence 
through a rich curriculum and thoughtfully planned wider  
experiences. Pupils excel in all aspects of their learning. This is 
because the school has very high academic ambitions for all 
pupils, including those with special educational needs and/or 
disabilities (SEND). “ 
 
“Staffs expectations of all pupils, including those with SEND are 
consistently high…………..Pupils with SEND attending the  
specialist provision, as well as those in the mainstream  
classrooms, have access to the full curriculum or an adapted 
curriculum that is tailored to their needs.” 
 
“Pupils behaviour around the school and attitudes to their 
learning are exemplary, including in early years. This is  because 
expectations are clear and are consistently applied by staff.” 
 
“The school weaves their personal development offer through 
all aspects of the curriculum. There is a wide range of  
enrichment activities , such as visits from the police to a local 
artist . The busy learning curriculum provides pupils with  
opportunities to develop lifelong skills, such as resilience, 
through both indoor and outdoor provisions.” 
 
Thank you to the staff for all their hard work and well done 
staff, pupils and parents, for such an amazing achievement. 
 
Best wishes, 
Angela White | Headteacher 

Dates For Your Diary 
 

 
May 
Mon 6th—Bank Holiday School Closed 
Fri 25th—KS1 Swimming Ends 

 
May Half Term 

27th May — 31st May  
School Closed 

 
 

June  
Tues 4th—Year 2 Dinosaur Workshop 
Wed 12th—Year 2 Hampton Court Palace Trip (Details To Follow) 
Fri 14th— Inset Day School Closed For Children 
Tues 18th—Team GB Athletes Visiting Rec/Year 1/Year2 
Tues 18th—Nursery New Parents Induction Meeting 9.10am & 5.30pm 
Wed 19th—Year 2 Hampton Court Palace Trip (Details To Follow) 
Wed 19th—Reception New Parents Induction Meeting 9.10am & 5.30pm 
 

July 
Tues 2nd—Nursery New Parents Stay And Play 5.00-6.30pm 
Tues 2nd—Year 1 Reading Museum Trip (Details To Follow) 
Wed 3rd —Year 1 Reading Museum Trip (Details To Follow) 
Thur 4th—Reception Sports Morning (Details To Follow) 
Tues 9th—Year 1 Sports Morning (Details To Follow) 
Wed 10th—Reception New Parents Stay And Play 5.00-6.30pm 
Tues 16th— Year 2 Sports Morning (Details To Follow) 
Thur 18th—Nursery Sports Morning (Details To Follow) 
Fri 19th—No Afternoon Nursery 
Fri 19th—Last Day Of Term School Closes 1.30pm 
 

Summer Holidays and Inset Days 
Monday 22nd July —  Tuesday 3rd September  

School Closed 
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Quietest Lunch Table Winners 
  Rec     - Table 6 — Lion Class 
  Year 1 — Table 2—Badger Class 
  Year 2 —Table 6 — Rocket Class 
 

Well done, you will have a trophy on your 
table next week ! 

The attendance bears are awarded to 
the classes with the highest  
collective attendance.  
Congratulations to the children in  
Rosemary class (98.6%) , Lion class   
(97.0%) and Lavender class (97.0%)  
They won the bears for the week before 
Easter and can wear their own clothes 
on Friday 10th May. 

Parking - Please be considerate of others when 
parking at drop off and collection times. Please do 
not park on pavements or over the schools or local 
residents driveways. Thank you. 

Wanted – Year 1 are looking for donations of cuddly toys for 
their science learning after half term. If you have any soft toys 
that you could donate to school (cats, dogs, rabbits, birds, 
lizards, tortoises, mice, rats) please bring them to the office/a 
Year 1 classroom. Thanks you 

Message From The Chair of Governors 
On behalf of the governors I would like to congratulate all the 
staff and children whose contributions and hard work made 
this achievement possible. It is a pleasure and an honour to be 
part of this school, where children flourish and gain solid  
foundations for their education, and the rest of their lives. Well 
done everyone! 
 
Jane Kendall-Nicholas, Chair of Governors 



 



 


